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State Water Resources Control Board 

1001 I Street, 24th Floor 

Sacramento, CA 95814 

VIA EMAIL: commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov 

Re: Comment Letter - Proposed Making Conservation a California Way of Life Regulation 

Dear Clerk of the Board, 

Olivenhain Municipal Water District appreciates the opportunity to submit comments to the State Water 

Resources Control Board on the proposed Regulatory Framework for Making Conservation a California 

Way of life. OMWD provides 87,000 customers in northern San Diego County with water, wastewater, 

recycled water, hydroelectric, and recreational services. 

OMWD has been and continues to be committed to water stewardship and water use efficiency. Over the 

past several decades, OMWD and water agencies statewide have developed and successfully implemented 

water use efficiency programs in partnership with our customers. As a result of these continuous statewide 

actions, the total amount of urban use water is roughly the same level as in 1990, despite a 30 percent 

increase in population (per the legislative Analyst's Office January 2024 Report). 

OMWD supports many of the changes already made to the proposed regulation to address the feasibility, 

cost, and flexibility concerns we expressed with the previous version. Thank you for considering our 

comments and acknowledging the considerable time invested by stakeholders in the regulation 

development process. However, the proposed regulations still include several areas of concern that we 

would like to bring to the attention of SWRCB. 

We remain especially concerned with areas where SWRCB's proposed regulations contrast with the 

recommendations made by the Department of Water Resources. It should be noted that DWR's 

recommendations are a direct result of years of extensive analysis, workshop collaboration, and thorough 

discussion with hundreds of subject matter experts representing policymakers, water retail agencies, 

environmental groups, businesses, and the public. The following provides further detail regarding OMWD's 

concerns and potential adverse impacts on our customers: 

Unrealistic Landscape Efficiency Factor: The proposed regulations continue to disregard DWR's 

recommendation to set the landscape efficiency standard at 0.63 in 2030 and beyond. The proposed 

regulation reflects an efficiency standard that decreases to 0.55 in 2040, without any reasonable basis. 

The 2018 legislation states that the landscape efficiency factor values should reflect a factor that allows 
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